TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES FROM ONLINE (MICROSOFT TEAMS) MEETING ON 24 NOVEMBER 2020 AT 8.00 PM
CC participants – Ronnie Beveridge (RB), Jane Edwards (JE), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Alex Robertson (AR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), and Melanie White (MW).  
Other participants - Francesca Green (FG), Clément McGeown (CMcG) from Forth Bikes, Reed Ozretich (RO), Cammy Robertson (CR), and Ian Walker (IW).

Minutes of 27 October online meeting – these had been distributed prior to the meeting.  Outcome of actions: (i) DS-J has received some responses from those on sub-committees/external groups and (ii) EMcA has the key for the Murray Clock power box and will ask our electrician if he would like to have it as he already has our lock-up key.  Approval of minutes proposed by JE and seconded by RMcC. 
Agenda – conflicts of interest – Coalsnaughton Primary School funding (DS-J’s children attend there) and Wee County Men’s Shed microgrant application (AR is a member).

Presentation by Clément McGeown, Forth Bike Project Officer – their e-bikes were returned to Devon Way in Tilly on 18 November (13 docks) and two other stations opened at Alloa Train Station (15 docks) and next to Dollar Primary School/The Hive (13 docks).  CMcG went through the different types of membership. The battery life span is 3.5 hours on full charge (estimated 40 - 60 miles depending on riding style).  Registration can be done via their app for instant access or through their website for those without a smart phone and a fob will be posted out via Royal Mail.  A secondary lock is available if the cyclist needs to stop between docking stations.  The front basket maximum weight limit is 45 lb.  The screen on the bike displays the remaining time and battery charge.  They are still offering free annual membership to key workers (value £65).  There are now 11 stations including three in Falkirk and one in Stirling, with six more to follow in the next three or four months.  Preferences can be set for individual users, eg people who have had hip/knee replacement surgery can request more assistance from the bike.  Speed limits can be set for specific areas, eg bikes have been tweaked in Dollar for use on the steep road up to Castle Campbell.  The system can be modulated to cut out the signal to places where they should not be used. A maintenance team carries out daily disinfection of the bikes and signage will be provided at every station.  CMcG advised that the decision for the current location was made by his colleagues and Clacks Council before he joined the company and that it is virtually impossible to move the station elsewhere in Tilly.  EMcA asked if lighting can be improved there for safety reasons as it is currently extremely poor.  CMcG will raise this with Alan Murray or Cllr Balsillie at Clacks Council.  CCTV would help diminish vandalism but not stop it.  Vandalism had been an issue in Tilly when the bikes were originally introduced earlier this year (six people were involved) and Forth Bike have been promoting the importance of reporting vandalism via their app, e-mail or phone as this helps to identify the offenders. The bikes are GPS tracked and every trip is recorded, so if misuse is reported it is easy for them to check.  CMcG added that a couple of hours ago he banned a Tilly resident who had taken bikes out and damaged them over weekend.  Overall, 422 users have been banned through their investigations since the scheme started (6,700 people have signed up).  He is trying to identify people willing to become Forth Bike champions in Clacks who will receive free annual membership, etc – this has helped reduce issues in Falkirk by 84%.  DS-J said there has been a lot of genuine excitement to have the bikes back.  RB asked about the locations of the proposed stations and CMcG said that Menstrie is one and hopefully there will be one in Alva in 2021.
Funding – 

Coalsnaughton Primary School’s Covid recovery plan: DS-J said they were not asking for the full amount and were just giving us ideas of overall costs.  Money from the solar funds had originally been earmarked for the school but has now been awarded to Coalsnaughton Village Hall towards roof repairs.  This will be discussed at a future meeting when there is sufficient time.

EDF microgrants: applications had been received from (i) Wee County Men’s Shed for essential health and safety equipment, and (ii) an Alva Academy school pupil to cover his UK costs of going on a school trip to Tanzania.  Having considered both applications, EMcA and RMcC recommended approval of both.  Proposed by JE and seconded by MW and unanimously approved.

EMcA said that there are four remaining microgrants of £250 and that it would be useful to publicise the microgrant scheme on Facebook.  EMcA is happy to talk anyone through the application process.  RO will send DS-J his contact details to pass on to EMcA about a possible application.

Planning - 

Land north of cemetery lodge, Coalsnaughton: RB advised that around six weeks ago an online meeting commenced about the applicant’s appeal, but this ended when Councillor Matchett requested a site visit. RB is awaiting an e-mail to let him know when it is to be reconvened. 

Proposed residential development in Coalsnaughton: Barton Willmore have advised RB that they plan to submit a formal application around the beginning of December (this should have been done in August, but they have been working away on the plans). 

Traffic calming in Coalsnaughton: FG asked if there had been any progress.  ACTION: RB will contact Alan Murray at Clacks Council for an update, and he will let DS-J know to pass on to FG.

Christmas lights – the Star of Hope light will be going up in Murray Square on Thursday.  IM is preparing a video to go on FB, which will include a small tribute to Elma.

Tillicoultry Glen - Cllr Lewis has e-mailed to say that she is happy to arrange an online meeting with interested parties next week.  IW thinks there has been another landslip further up the hill which needs to be addressed or there will be some challenges with flooding in the village in the future. There is now possibly a need for SEPA’s involvement due to longer-scale landslip/flooding issues as the path is not now the only issue.  EMcA will speak to Gail Walker of TIDECO about this and hopefully get it on to their next agenda.  DS-J will advise Cllr Lewis that her offer of a meeting is accepted.  RMcC said it is important to go over concerns and for Clacks Council to come back with their timeline for plans.   RB said he believes that Clacks Council has responsibility at a corporate level if there is any threat to the people of Tilly and this needs to be prioritised by Clacks Council and emergency services.

The next online meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 8 December at 7.30 pm (via Microsoft Teams).
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